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Heath Adopts FY 2021-2022 City Budget

Fourth Consecutive Year 
Tax Rate is Lowered
The City Council adopted the FY 2021-2022 City of Heath Annual Budget at the Regular City Council meeting on September 14 following months of work 
held in open meetings and a public hearing at the September 14 meeting. The budget becomes effective October 1 and is based upon on a tax rate of 
33.9307 cents which is lower than last year’s tax rate of37.6569 cents by 3.7262 cents or 9.9%. This is the fourth consecutive year the City’s tax rate has 
been lowered for a total decrease of 7.8004 cents or 18.69%. 

Services in the new budget include increased funding for pay-as-you-go programs; additional funding for street repairs; and the addition of one public 
safety officer. You can view the budget at heathtx.com under the Finance Department.

“This is the fourth year in a row that we have achieved a balanced budget that addresses needs without raising taxes,” said Mayor 
Kelson Elam. “As property values have increased, we have adjusted the tax rate to stay flat, and I thank our Council and staff for 
their hard work on behalf of our citizens.

Download the FY 2021-2022 City of Heath Budget by using the QR code on the left or visiting heathtx.com.
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2021 NATIONAL NIGHT OUT 
(Above) Heath Department of Public Safety officers had a great time 
connecting with the community on National Night Out on October 5 
at the “Fire Bay” Open House and neighborhood gatherings, including 
Heath Golf & Yacht Club and Wyndemere.



Heath Department of Public Safety 
Sergeant Keven Rowan Promoted to 
Captain 

Department of Public Safety Sergeant Keven Rowan has 
been promoted to Captain to serve as second-in-command 
to the chief overseeing a department of 28 officers who 
are triple certified as fire fighters, police officers and 
EMTs.

Captain Rowan has more than 19 years of experience and 
joined the Heath DPS as a Public Safety Officer in 2016. He 
was named Officer of the Year by the City of Heath in 2018 
and promoted to Sergeant in March 2021. Prior to joining 
the Heath DPS, Captain Rowan served with the Rockwall 
County Sheriff’s Office as a Patrol Corporal, Patrol Deputy 
and Detention Officer between 2003 and 2016. 

A Rockwall High School graduate, Captain Rowan 
received extensive media recognition from as far away 
as the United Kingdom following his heroic rescue in 
January 2012 of two young women who were lost and 
ended up driving their car into Lake Ray Hubbard. He 
courageously plunged into the 52-degree waters and 
pulled both females to safety just seconds before their 
Honda Civic disappeared into the dark water.

Captain Rowan was presented the Medal of Valor in 
recognition of the lives he saved, which is the highest 
award a police officer in the State of Texas can receive  
from the Texas Commission on Law Enforcement (TCOLE).

“I’m excited to take on the new challenge of being a 
Captain,” said Captain Rowan. “Our department has an 
amazing group of officers who are excited about Chief 
Brandon Seery’s vision and the positive, community-
focused direction he is taking the department. I want to 
make the City proud and serve the citizens by doing the 
very best job that I can.”

Heath DPS Sergeant Brian Burton 
Retires after 25 Years of Public Service

On September 8, Heath DPS Sergeant concluded his final day on duty and stepped 
into retirement after 25 years of public service, 18 of which were spent protecting 
the Heath community.

“From graduating as the Valedictorian of his peace officer academy and second 
overall in both the fire academy and fire investigator schools, to his final days 
serving Heath, Sergeant Burton has always represented the highest ideals of our 
profession,” said Chief Brandon Seery. 

Sergeant Burton joined the Heath DPS in 2003 as an Officer in the Patrol Division. 
From 2008 to 2016, Sergeant Burton served as Community Resource Officer and 
Detective. In 2016, he was promoted to his final rank of Sergeant.

During his tenure, Sergeant Burton was instrumental in many situations and 
investigations, including the memorable incident in 2009 when a Rockwall ISD bus 
left the roadway and landed in a pond. The bus was submerged in the water with 19 
high school students on board, five of whom were injured. The bus driver received a 
head injury due to the impact of the accident and was unable to physically remove 
himself and was in waist-high water. Sergeant Burton was one of the first to arrive 
on scene. Without hesitation he entered the water, boarded the bus and was able 
to extract the driver. Sergeant Burton received a Letter of Commendation for his 
heroic efforts.

“It has been incredible and very humbling to work beside all of the DPS officers 
these past 18 years,” said Sergeant Burton. “Their work ethic and commitment to 
serving others is amazing. I am proud of all of our accomplishments together and 
look forward to seeing updates on the continued growth of the organization.”



Santa Claus is coming back to town in 2021 for the Christmas in Heath celebration on Friday, 
December 3, 5:30-8:30 p.m. in Towne Center Park.

Expect all the beloved traditions of the past plus new surprises as you stroll the lighted trails 
enjoying the sights, sounds and treats of the season. 

The Christmas Tree Lighting Ceremony is at 6 p.m. featuring the Rockwall Heath High school 
Jazz Band, followed by performances from the Amy Parks, Pullen and Linda Lyon Honor 
chorus throughout the evening. 

There will also be complimentary cocoa, fresh-made donuts and homemade cookies baked 
and wrapped by National Charity League and Lakeside League Boy Team Charity members, 
an array of food trucks, miniature train rides, children’s activities, and of course, photos and 
candy canes with the star of the evening…Santa! He’s even bringing a of couple of his trusty 
reindeer to meet your family.

You will be able to purchase the 2021 Heath Christmas ornament and festive red, cozy long 
sleeve Heath t-shirts at Santa’s Souvenir Shoppe. 

The Christmas Red Trolley Bus will once again provide free shuttles to and from the Tom Thumb retail center between 5:30-9 p.m. Find more details and a 
map of activities and performance schedules at heathtx.com.

Christmas in Heath is presented by the Special Events Board and our 2021 Special Events Sponsors.

Heath Farmers Market 
To Go Out with a Bang on 
November 13

A successful 2021 Heath Farmers Market season 
will continue Saturdays through November 
13, when the community will not only enjoy 
wonderful shopping, food, drinks and a free 
concert, but a fireworks finale.

All season attendees have enjoyed 35 of the 
best local makers, bakers, artists, farmers, 
and ranchers in the area from 2 to 6 p.m. The 
delightful shopping is followed by a free concert 
in the Field under the stars. So be sure to make 
plans to join the festive fall fun! You can find 
details and updates on the Heath Farmers 
Market Facebook page: @HeathFarmersMarket 

Celebrate Christmas
in Heath on

December 3



VISIT HEATHTX.COM/PATH TO SIGN UP ONLINE, OR SCAN THE QR CODE ABOVE.

CHARTER PATH DONORS AS OF OCTOBER 06, 2021

PATH PATRON
$10,000 Donation

PATH FUNDER
$1,000 Donation

UNITING THE COMMUNITY

PATH was created to unite the community in helping grow a great parks and trails system by offering 
citizens and local businesses the opportunity to participate by making a recurring $5 or $10 donation 
with their monthly utility bill or a one-time contribution. Everyone benefits because great parks, 
trails and green spaces increase the quality of life, promotes community connection and generates 
economic benefits, including stronger home values. 

Learn how you can become a PATH member: heathtx.com/path

PATH PAVER - $500 Donation
Larry & Mary Bush
Ernie & Becky Burkett
Chris & Angela Cass
Russell & Patricia Clark 
Renee & Scott Clover
Colley Family 
Dennis 
Tom & Margaret Davidson
Jon-Paul & Crystal Dixon 
Kathy Farrington
William & Tammy Fieldsmith
Neal & Mary Fondren 
Grinnan Family 
Tim & Alison Hartley
Mike & Amanda Karner
Rich Koepke
Mark & Lisa Misheck
McCuthcheon Farms, LLC
Kevin & Susan Smart Family
Rick & Kathy Spletter 

SPECIAL CONTRIBUTION
Tom & Charlene Norris ($250)
Gary & Tracy Allen ($100)

PATH FINDER - Recurring $10 per Month
Gary & Tracy Allen
Bonnie Baron 
Councilmember John Beaman
Anthony & Julie Berg
Ernie & Becky Burkett
Dean & Christine Brand
Mark & Suzanne Brooke
Jim & Beatrice Chester 
Larry & Sharon Cole
Patrick & Lindsey Cummins
John & Janie Curtis
Ralph & Mary DeMott Family
John & Katie Dyer
Mayor Kelson & Brenda Elam
Kevin and Tracy Enoch
Ryan & Ashley Farha Family 
Robert & Nicole Farquharson
David & Laura Gartling
Mark & Toni George
John & Sherry Gillespie
Mike & Claudia Givens
Ken & Lorrie Gray

Jerry & Judy Groves 
Rick Handschuch
Nick and Melanie Hasty
Shawn & Misty Helms
Robert & Dana Hensley
Jeff Ivy
Ken & Ginny Jackson
Lorri Kasper
Wes & Sarah Keith
Kathryn Klepak
Councilman Rich Krause
David & Debbie Lane
Brian & Lea Lashley
Mike & Ruth Miller
Troy Parker
Bob Petka
Bryan Ramey 
Craig & Monique Raymond
John & Janet Reed
David & Betsy Roe
Charles & Malette Reed
Tony & Councilmember Donna Rolater
Justin & Jennifer Saunders 
Gini Seely
Doyle & Tiki Sherman
Tom & Diane Smith
Cameron & Michelle Slocum

Councilmember Brent Weaver & Lillian
Jeff & Cathy Wicker
William & Wendy Wilbanks 
Steve & Stacy Wingard
Brian Wiley
Michaela Wood
Steven & Katie Wozniak
Craig & Julie Zurek

PATH MAKER - Recurring $5 per Month
James Albrecht
Gary & Kellie Anderson
Randy & Lana Dodge
Keith & Megan Flowers
Chris & Jenni Knox
Rick and Nancy Mabry 
Jacqueline Martin
Calvin and Linda O’Glee
Jeff & Claudette Overfield
R.E. (Bob) Shaw, Sr.
Candee Smith
Stan Stewart
Dalton Tasset
Tony & Janet Tiseo

BC Golf
Bill & Barbara Bottorff, 2020
Heath Flag Service/Burrow Family
Rhonda Holloway

Magnum Home Service
BETTY PERRY 
Chris & Susie Thompson
VICKI WALLACE

If you would like to participate anonymously, please 
indicate that under publicity, when signing up.


